CLERK GROSSI ADVISES ON
GOVERNOR MURPHY’S EXECUTIVE ORDER #177
MANDATING NOVEMBER 374 GENERAL ELECTION
BE CONDUCTED PRIMARILY VIA VOTE BY MAIL

Morris County Clerk Ann F. Grossi advises Morris County voters that Governor Murphy’s
Executive Order #177 signed on August 14th mandates significant changes to the November

34 General Election because of COVID-19 Public Health concerns.

Like the July 7t Primary Election, the General Election will be conducted primarily by mail-
in-ballot, with limited polling locations open for voting on paper provisional ballots only.

According to the Governor’s Executive Order the following will happen:

1.

All registered active voters will receive a vote-by-mail ballot by mail on or before October
5t Similar to the Primary Election, the County Clerk’s Office will provide a postage paid
envelope to return the mail-in-ballot. No stamp is required.

Voters may return their completed mail in ballot to the Board of Elections through the
following methods:

a) by mail through the USPS,

b) through use of 10 drop boxes located throughout Morris County, which will be
established by the Board of Elections,

¢) in-person delivery to the Board of Election Office, or

d) by submitting their own ballot in-person at their assigned 2020 General Election
polling location.

Sample ballots will not be mailed to voters for the General Elections. However, in lieu of
a Sample Ballot a card containing the voter’s polling location and other pertinent
information will be mailed to each voter.

A limited number of polling places established by the Board of Elections will be available
for voters on November 374,

Voters who go to their polling location to vote and have not voted by mail will be permitted
to vote only on a paper Provisional Ballot.

Ballots that are returned in person or via a drop box must be received by the Board of
Elections by 8 pm on Election Day and will be considered valid and shall be canvassed,
provided that they meet all other statutory requirements.

Ballots that are mailed and postmarked by Election Day and received by the Board of
Elections no later than 8:00 pm on November 10t will be accepted and canvassed
provided that they meet all other statutory requirements.

Voters whose ballots are rejected by the Board of Elections for a missing or discrepant
signature, shall be given the opportunity to cure the signature defect.

Voters can check the status of their returned ballots by using the NJ Division of Elections’
Voter Public Access website.

Please read the full Executive Order #177 for detailed information.




